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Indications for outgoing exchange students (Erasmus, SICUE and 
International Programme) who take part in international mobility 
programmes at the Universitat de València during the 2020-21 
academic year 
  

Information update of 7 September, 2020 
(This information may vary depending on the circumstances) 

  
 

The general recommendation for mobility students is to continue with their mobility 

plans for the 2020-21 academic year. We are working in a scenario of maximum 

flexibility to adapt mobility programmes to the current circumstances. 

For Erasmus stays, depending on the country and the host university, lessons may be 

in-class, distance lessons or blended, but financial aid will only be received in the event 

that the student has physically has to the host university. Therefore, aid will be received 

in all teaching modalities for as long as the student remains abroad. Under no 

circumstances will financial scholarships be received without travelling abroad. 

For academic matters related to the stays, the corresponding Coordinators and 

Mobility Coordinators will tutor the outgoing students in the management of their study 

contracts.  

The Universitat de València will not cover the expenses or carry out PCR tests before 

the incorporation of the students to the host university, or upon their return. 

It is very important to visit the European Union informative website on travel conditions 

within Europe. Through RE OPEN EU website, you will be able to find out any travel 

restrictions within Europe. It is also highly recommended to visit the website of the 

Ministerio de Asuntos Exteriores website and follow the instructions mentioned there. 

You must have the contact of the corresponding Spanish consular office. 

According to the information provided in the previous paragraph, in the event that 

outgoing students must keep a quarantine upon arrival at the host universities, it is 

recommended to know in advance the conditions of the residence or accommodation 

during the quarantine period.  
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You must have a European Health Card at the beginning of your stay. This card 

allows the beneficiary to have access to the European national health systems under 

the same conditions as the nationals of those European countries. If you have arranged 

medical and travel insurance with an insurance company, which is highly 

recommended, you should consult how to use it and know the benefits.  

You must remain very attentive to the communications that you may receive both from 

the Universitat de València and from the host university. 

The purpose of the Universitat de València is to make every effort to ensure that its 

outgoing students can complete their international stays successfully during the 

academic year that is about to begin.  

 

 

Vice-Principal of Internationalisation and Cooperation  
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